
 

 

Worship  
 

Holy Eucharist 

Every Sunday 

9:30 am 
 

 

 

Special Events  
 

Bishop Visitation 

And Confirmations 

Sunday, July 3 

9:30 am 

 

Soul Kitchen 

Friday, July 29 

5:00 pm 

 

Creation Care 

Sunday 

Sunday, July 31 

9:30 am 

Committed to living a faith journey that is sacred, intentional, compassionate and inclusive. 

July 2022 

  

Bishopôs Visitation 
 

And 
 

Confirmations  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Join us to Welcome 

 

The Rt. Rev. David Rice 
 

on Sunday, July 3, 2022 
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Rector Reflections 

     Rector Reflection  
By Fr. Peter 

 

    This summer is the busiest on record, it seems. That topic was a recent point of  
discussion between me and a staff member. We guess that it may be part of Covid 
time where much was delayed, or just the natural rhythm of our diocese. It is hard to 
know since I have yet to enjoy a typically ònormaló year since I began serving here. 
     Still, the òbusyó elements on my plate are not negative. In fact, I look forward to all 
that is forthcoming. A friend from back east invited me to preside over the burial of 
his mother in California, an event that will have me doing an overnight soon in San 
Joseõ.  In late July I will travel to my home town of Los Angeles, in order to preside 
over the wedding of a parishionerõs granddaughter at the parish where I grew up, at 
the altar where Marie and I were married 35 years ago!  That opportunity will stretch 
out a few days so that my family and I, along with our daughter, can visit some of our 
old haunts.  Add that I am expected to be present at the two ordinations in our dio-
cese, as well as meetings with committees on which I serve or was appointed, my cal-
endar keeps me involved. 
    My intention, however, is to slow down and hold some kind of summer norm. 
Whether I finally re -read my favorite book, T. H. Whiteõs The Once and Future King 
(first read by me in the early 1980õs), or finally tackle the James Michener tome,  
Chesapeake, remains to be seen!  Regardless, taking a light step back, and let the tides 
of this busy season ebb for just a bit, is my hope for this summer. 
    Sabbath is important for all of our lives. We practice the concept weekly with our 
worship, and find opportunities annually to do the same. Intentionally respecting  
sabbath time is restorative. Thus, I hope to model it here, and have encouraged our 
Vestry to not meet in July so that we can practice sabbath as part of our leadership 
model as well. 
      Finally, I encourage you to find opportunities to rest, relax, and restore over the 
course of our summer. We have accomplished, and been through a lot together, and 
taking sabbath opportunities will prepare us to engage fully with what God has in 
store for us when our new program year begins after Labor Day. I expect that I will 
see many of you in the meantime, and regardless of that possibility, I want to wish all 
of us an enjoyable summer sabbath. 
 

Yours in Christ,  
 

Fr. Peter+ 



From Your Senior Warden 
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 I, like many, struggle with being overwhelmed by ever -changing world  
situations, negative press, strife and divisiveness amongst people, a desire to break 
free from the binding ties of a vicious virus that has ravaged the world, and much, 
much more. While itõs taken some time, I have realized that I need to push a òresetó 
button on myself é find ways to renew my body, my mind, my soul, and renew my 
intentions in my spiritual life é changes and adjustments that will allow me to see  
beyond the surface, feel more deeply, connect and reconnect with others, and truly  
remember that there is HOPE é there are good people in the world doing great 
things é that GOD is in our midst é and that LOVE, more than anything, is needed. 
 We are friends, neighbors, and perhaps newcomers to the St. Johnõs faith  
community. But is it just me that needs a personal òre-setó? Or is it something you 
might be considering? Perhaps you are already in the process of doing so? Maybe you 
are already there. 
 Once I òright my own shipó, I can be myself é be more creative é imagining 
our faith community reconnecting from within and outwardly connecting with our 
community as well. We are on our way, but are we there yet? 
  For those who know that I work for a company that provides an authentic  
sailing vacation experience on tall ships, you may be chuckling at my choice of words 
about òrighting my own shipó é but apropos donõt you think?  I was recently  
fortunate to be back onboard one of our sailing vessels é 7 days to appreciate being 
one with Godõs creation é the sky, the sea, the moon, and the stars é to renew 
friendships with the crew and to make new acquaintances with our guests é to be 
out in a world, brimming with sunshine, optimism, and a fresh face from the difficult 
news that engulfs us every day. 
 I came home truly refreshed and rejuvenated. Is that all it takes? Simply taking a 
break é enjoying nature é connecting with others new and old é basking in the 
beauty, history and culture surrounding me? For me, itõs a wonderful start of my  
personal journey éa renewal of my mind, body, and soul which is also helping to  
refresh me spiritually. Perhaps a long time coming, but Iõve started and will continue 
to òright my own shipó.  If needed, what might this look like for you? 
 Lots to think about, but thankfully many available books, health and wellness 
suggestions and other resources to help us personally òresetó. 
 Wishing you a happy, fun -filled summer full of HOPE, LOVE, and personal  

RENEWAL. As your vestry, we look forward to imagining and fulfilling our  

reconnection with one another and creatively expanding our connection to others in 

our community.  

With loving hope and renewal,  Beth Elwood, Senior Warden  
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July Calendar 

Saturday, July 2 
Altar Guild and Designer Guild Set up at Church  

 

Sunday, July 3ñBishop Visitation and Confirmations  
9:00 am,  Casual Choir Practice, Church 
9:30 am , Holy Eucharist, Church 
 

Monday, July 4ñOffice Closed ñHappy 4th of July  
4:15 pm, Salvation Army Dinner Service 
 

July 8ñ12ñPenny out of Town  
 

Saturday, July 9 
Altar Guild and Designer Guild Set up at Church  
9:00 am, Building & Grounds Committee Meeting  
4:15 pm, Salvation Army Dinner Service 
 

Sunday, July 10 
9:00 am,  Casual Choir Practice, Church 
9:30 am, Holy Eucharist, Church 
 

July 11ñAugust 2ñDcn. Tom Hampson on Vacation  
 

Tuesday, July 12 
4:15 pm, Salvation Army Dinner Service 
 

Saturday, July 16 
Altar Guild and Designer Guild Set up at Church  
 

Sunday, July 17 
9:00 am,  Casual Choir Practice, Church 
9:30 am, Holy Eucharist, Church 
 

Thursday, July 21  
4:00 pm, Beyond Bias Team Meeting 
 

Saturday, July 23 
Altar Guild and Designer Guild Set up at Church  
 

Sunday, July 24  
9:00 am, Casual Choir Practice, Church 
9:30 am, Holy Eucharist, Church 
 

Tuesday, July 26  
4:15 pm, Salvation Army Dinner Service  

 

Friday, July 29 
5:00 pm, Soul Kitchen Dinner, Church Narthex & Kitchen  
 



Parish Life 

Our monthly "Soul Kitchen" dinner takes place the last Friday of each month. This 
FREE dinner is served from 5:00-7:00 pm.  We have regulars from our local commu-
nity that attend the last Friday of each month.  This is a great way to reach  out to our 
community and help others.  Please join us.  If you have any questions, contact Kathy 
Girard or Karen Kuykendall.  
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Soul Kitchen Dinner ñFriday, July 29 at 5:00 pm 

July Calendar Continued  
 

Saturday, July 30ñAltar & Designers Guild Set Up  
 

Sunday, July 31ñCreation Care Sunday   
9:00 am, Casual Choir Practice, Church 
9:30 am, Holy Eucharist, Church 

                 Buildings & Grounds Committee  

                  The Building and Grounds Committee will meet the SECOND SATURDAY 
                   OF EACH MONTH ñJuly 11 at 9:00 a.m. A reminder will be emailed to 
those who signed up along with a list of work projects for the day.   If you would like 
to join us, please use the sign-up sheet on the ministry table in the back of the church 
or feel free to just show up at a meeting. 

Salvation Army Dinner Service  

St. John's serves dinner the first Monday, second Tuesday and Saturday and  
fourth Tuesday each month.  Serving dinner is an hour commitment arriving  
at 4:15 pm and is filled with lots of gratitude and smiles by those who come to be 
nourished. Volunteers must wear closed toe shoes when serving meals. All volunteers 
who serve dinner at the Salvation Army's Hope Harbor must wear masks.  Volunteers 
are responsible for supplying their own masks.   If you are interested in volunteering, 
contact Kelly and/or Karen Olds.  

Coffee Hour Host  
Want to meet people and find an awarding way to help?  Please sign up as a coffee 
hour host!. If you have questions, please reach out to Kathy Girard or the Church of-
fice.  A sign up is available each Sunday on the reception table. Thank you!  
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Parish Life 

Beyond Bias Team (BBT) Update  

                                                         LODI PRIDE DAY:   
The Beyond Bias Team and 17 other members of the St. Johnõs Community staffed the 
St. Johnõs display at Lodiõs Second Annual Pride Day organized by A New Lodi on 
June 4th.  Over 1200 people attended the celebratory event.  As was true last year, St. 
Johnõs was the only church represented.  St. Johnõs was also one of the co-sponsors.  It 
was a great opportunity for outreach to a community more familiar with judgment 
and rejection from churches, and a vivid expression of the radical welcome our Epis-
copal Church speaks about.  Thanks to all who supported and volunteered for this 
memorable event! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
                                            COOKED:  SURVIVAL BY ZIP CODE:   
The BBT in collaboration with the Creation Care Team sponsored a screening on June 
23rd of this powerful documentary about the way that race, poverty and climate 
change can intersect to deadly effect.  You can learn more about the film here:  
https://www.cookedthefilm.com/   You can watch the film on YouTube. 
 

https://www.cookedthefilm.com/


Parish Life 
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Creation Care Team 

     Our national Episcopal Church has an Office of Government Relations in Washing-
ton, DC.  They research current legislation and urge advocacy for policies that align 
with our beliefs as Episcopalians through EPPN:  Episcopal Public Policy Network. 
You are encouraged to sign up for their alerts.  
     Recently, EPPN sent out a series of online articles on children, including a piece on 
òKids and Climate Change.ó  It is a sobering read that you can access by clicking here.  
What kind of world will we be leaving behind for our descendents?  
     Another alert from EPPN involves a call to support the òHumane Cosmetics Actó 
that is now before Congress.  You can read up on the use of animals in testing and 
send an email message to your representatives if you so choose.  Click here. 

Donations and Giving Through St. Johnõs 

God takes our treasure and puts it to good . Financial support of your parish is an  
important component to membership in the Episcopal Church. Whether as an ongoing 
pledge or a donation in a moment of thanksgiving, you may donate via the GIVELIFY 

app (an online link is available on our website:   www.stjohnsoflodi.org     
on the right side of the page.  Put in Episcopal Church of St. John the  
Baptist and indicate the amount of your gift and what is for, i.e. pledge, 
Easter Gift, rector/deacon discretionary, other, etc.). You can scan this 
code:       

Sunday Eucharist at 9:30 am 

Each Sunday at 9:30 am ð Join us in person or watch us on our Facebook Page at 9:30 
a.m. (Episcopal Church of St. John the Baptist, Lodi California Facebook Page).  
Sometime after the service we will make sure that the recording is put onto YouTube 
for those who wish to watch it there later.  (Facebook Link:  (www.facebook.com/
stjojnslodi ).  Remember, we have Sunday School available for the young ones. 

 

The Diocesan Shop is Open  

If you want to purchase a t -shirt, reusable coffee mug, or a signed copy of the recently self-
published book signed by our Bishop and Canon, you may find those and other items at the 
new EDSJ diocesan online store: www.diosanjoaquin.org/shop  

https://www.episcopalchurch.org/ministries/office-government-relations/eppn-sign-up/
https://www.episcopalchurch.org/ogr/series-on-children-kids-and-climate-change/?_thumbnail_id=198142
https://www.episcopalchurch.org/ministries/office-government-relations/action-alerts/?vvsrc=%2fCampaigns%2f95183%2fRespond
http://www.stjohnsoflodi.org
http://www.facebook.com/stjojnslodi
http://www.facebook.com/stjojnslodi
http://www.diosanjoaquin.org/shop


Birthdayôs and Anniversaryôs 

We are grateful for these donors whose gifts adorn our worship  

  

July 3  No requests 
 

July 10  David & Diana Martin in celebration of the birthday of  
  their son, Matthew James on July 11. 
 

July 17 Beth & Jim Elwood in loving memory of their mothers, Susan and Mary  
   for their July birthdays.  
 

July 24 Elfonda Filomeo in loving memory of her grandson, Brandon Baker, for  
   his birthday, July 28. 
 

July 31 Roxy & Steve Woodard in loving memory of his mother, Clem Woodard  
   for her birthday, July 28. 
 

  Kathy Girard in loving memory of her brother, Frank Roa, for his  
   birthday, July 29  

 

If you would like to dedicate flowers in memory of a loved one or in thanksgiving,  
please call the parish office at 369-3381.  

1:  Christopher Diekman  
14: Dennis Langone 
 Marlene Loseth 
15: Eva Bare 
16: Lindsey Flores 
17: Charlene Freund 
18: Mitchell Flores  
21: Matthew Bronson  
23: Cheryl Nix  
25: Amelia Rose Hernandez 
28: Amy Ackerman  
30: Aleathea Langone 
 

1: Barbara and Ken Warburton 
8: Penny and Greg Wilson 
12:  Donna and Bob Hoffman  
14:  Michelle and Harry Hakala  
25:  Karen and Corky Kuykendall  


